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Prohibition of boat service to anchorage from KBT and KBJ  

 

It has been noted that boat / launch service is being provided for surveyors to board at the Kwinana 
Bulk Terminal and the Kwinana Bulk Jetty berths. This service is provided by third parties to enable 
surveyors to transfer onboard vessels for cargo hold inspections at ORA anchorage. 
 
All agents and service providers are to note that both, the Kwinana Bulk Terminal and the Kwinana 
Bulk Jetty facilities are Maritime Security Regulated Zones in accordance with the Marine Transport 
and Offshore Facilities Security Act and designated Mine sites in accordance with the Mine Safety 
and Inspection Act. 
 
Entry to both facilities is permitted only if there is an operational need to be on site and not to 
undertake a boat service to the anchorage. Use of boat service is therefore strictly prohibited for the 
above transfers from these sites.  
 
The above requirements are to be complied with immediate effect. 
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   Captain Savio Fernandes 
          Harbour Master 


